
Greetings LIVCTA: 
 
Long Island represented at the 2025 NYCOM Fall Training School held September 15-19 
with a NOLA theme.  It was a week-long full of education, networking, and camaraderie all 
wrapped into one in the beautiful Lake Placid, NY.  Many of our Associate Members were 
also present at exhibit booths networking and making connections.  Pictures below!   
 
The following members of LIVCTA were recognized at 2025 NYCOM Fall Training School: 
 
New Registered Municipal Clerk (RMC) Designation 
Christine Cozine, Village of The Branch 
Renewals for Registered Municipal Clerk (RMC) 
Chrissy Kiernan, Village of Westbury 
New Credentialed Municipal Finance Officer (CMFO) 
Darcia Palmer, Village of Bellport 
Renewals for Credentialed Municipal Finance Officer (CMFO) 
Donna Lyudmer, Village of Saltaire 
Liz Gaynor, Village of Sands Point 
Marianne C. Lobacarro, Village of North Hills 
15 Year Certificate of Attendance at NYCOM Fall Training School 
Marianne C. Lobaccaro, Village of North Hills 
10 year Certificate of Attendance at NYCOM Fall Training School 
Chrissy Kiernan, Village of Westbury 
5 Year Certificate of Attendance at NYCOM Fall Training School 
Adam Lipke, Village of Garden City 
Associations/Boards/Committees: 

• Liz Gaynor was re-elected 3rd Vice President of the State Association of City & 
Village Clerks and 2nd Vice President of the New York State Society of Municipal 
Finance Officers 

• Chrissy Kiernan will be serving her 5th term on the board of the New York State 
Society of Municipal Finance Officers for 2025-2026 and will be serving as the 
Secretary  

• Marianne Lobaccaro will continue to serve on the Women’s Advisory Committee 
and as an Advisor to the New York State Society of Municipal Finance Officers 

 
Congratulations my friends!!!!!!!!  Keep up the amazing work you do 
 
By Chrissy Kiernan 
 


